November 13, 2017 MEFC Board Minutes


The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, November 13, 2017 with 14 members present. 

Scott Lovell did devotions and Mark Johnson prayed.

The minutes were read and approved with one correction.

The total income for the month is $27,717.87, total expenses is $20,977.53 with an ending balance of $106,735.31. There is $63,607.26 in the general fund. Doug shared that there weren’t a lot of expenses this last month but that there will be more coming. The Terre Glissee Pastor will be paid monthly as earlier approved. 

It was m/s/c to hire a contractor to put in 2 egress windows at the parsonage. They hope to have this done before the ground is frozen so that the basement renovations can be done throughout the winter.  Kent Schmillen has offered to do the outside work on the parsonage which would include siding, new windows and soffit. This project would be done in the spring. It was m/s/c  to start a fundraiser for $40,000 capital improvements to cover the parsonage basement and exterior renovations. 

Pastor Chris shared that having one adult Sunday School class has gone well. Both he and Pastor Pete are looking into material for the future classes. They have considered inviting the high school to this class but would have a separate class for the junior high. 

Somebody wanted it stated that the Astro’s won!!

The Wednesday night Parenting Class went well and because of continued interest from those taking the class, they are now starting a new class by Tony Evans, Raising Kingdom Kids! This is very encouraging as many that come are inviting friends!

Pastor Chris said that they had hosted the Ministerial meeting. The small groups are going well but they may be needing more small group leaders and possibly more groups. Pastor Chris is doing his on Sunday night now. 

Brent Anderson will be preaching this coming Sunday and sharing what they are doing with their work with Kazakhstan.

Pastor Chris has been very encouraged recently with transformation stories. The Deacons are focusing on what we believe and what we stand firm on. 

Pastor Pete had submitted his report as he was unable to attend tonight’s meeting as he is at a Youth Pastor Convention. 

The Deaconesses asked permission to purchase a couple smaller robes as when we have younger people get baptized the large robes are too big. They are also working on planning a Women’s Christmas Gathering. Pat did say that she has been unable to find somebody that would be willing to call people to line up greeters so has been doing it herself. 

A Committee was established which consists of Jim Johansen, Nathan Bush, and Doug Goodburn to study the laws, policies, and procedures for Safety in order to establish some guidelines for safety for our church and its functions. Pastor Chris and Mark Johnson will also be involved in these meetings. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting. 

